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Wholesale Charges 2019-2020

This statement of significant changes is published in line with 
the “Wholesale charging rules issued by the Water Services 
Regulation Authority under sections 66E and 117I of the  
Water Industry Act 1991” section A2. 

We are required, no later than six months before publishing our 
final Wholesale Charges, to inform stakeholders if we intend to 
make any significant changes to our Primary charges. 

We do not intend to make any significant changes for 2019-20  
to the structure or methodology for calculating such charges.

• �Primary Service Charges are for the delivery of water and 
the removal and treatment of foul, trade effluent and other 
discharges from eligible premises. 

The charges are set out in the Wholesale Charges Scheme. 

Bulk charges for NAVs

We are currently reviewing our approach to bulk charges for  
New Appointments and Variations (NAVs) following publication, 
8th May 2018, of ‘Bulk charges for NAVs: final guidance’.


